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MISCA MEETING OF TRUSTEES 
May 27th, 2021 at 5:30pm via zoom

Present: Mia Boynton, Joan Brady, Sue Jenkins, Mary Weber, Rebecca FitzPatrick, Bob and Penny Smith, Marlene Arvan, Melissa Dudek, Tobey Levine


Secretary’s Report:

The minutes of April 29th were read.

MOTION: The trustees accept the minutes of April 29th, 2021 as read. Passed.


Treasurer’s Report as of May 1st:

MISCA account balance: 				$210,779.17
MCRF account balance:				$42,359.40
MICA account balance: 				$21,333.84
Main Street account balance: 			$11,980.09
Monhegan Ave. account balance: 		$9,912.26
Buy-Back CD account balance: 			$34,862.76
New Project CD account balance: 		$15,188.75
MCF Grant account balance:			$6,002.91

Income:

Membership:						$50.00
General Donations:					$7,075.00
Rental Income: 					$3,828.00
PayPal Fees:						-$7.13
Backlog PayPal Mem/Gen:				$4,810.61
Backlog PayPal MCRF:				$2,910.00
Backlog PayPal Fees:				-$131.28

Total: 							$18,535.20

Expenses: 

Warrant 05-2021 							$6,555.76
Net MISCA account balance:			$221,926.07
Net MCRF account balance:			$44,744.40
Net MICA account balance: 			$20,633.84
Net Main Street account balance: 		$12,230.09
Net Monhegan Ave account balance: 		$9,948.21
Net Buy-Back CD account balance: 		$35,362.76
Net New Project CD account balance: 	$15,188.75
Net MCF Grant account balance:		$6,002.91


MOTION: Pay Melissa Dudek for additional hours worked while reconciling accounts. 
Discussion: Melissa reported that she has worked an overage of 18 hours to go through and reconcile the accounts. She anticipates a few more hours to meet with Jaye and finish up. Motion Passed.

Old Business: 

Meadow Lots:
The equipment for the septic is on island. Joan explained the benefits of installing more conduit for future hookups while the septic work is being completed.

MOTION: Allow Chris Smith to extend the conduit closer to the build site. Passed.

Store:
Mia will follow-up with Chris Rollins about the new estimate for the loading dock.

MICA Building: 
Bids and proposals for the laundromat are due on June 1st. One proposal has been submitted so far and there was one bid for the renovation work. The trustees will meet with interested parties after the 1st. 

There is a wasp nest in the ceiling of the post office bathroom. Jim and Pam are working on getting it resolved. 

Most of the front trim has been painted. Shelly is willing to do the rest of the trim at some point this summer, she will put together an estimate for the trustees to review. 




The Looks:
Leases need to be renewed in June. There was discussion about rent increases. It was decided rent would stay the same, but the trustees will work on a formula for residential property rent increases. 

MISCA received an inquiry about the old hot water heater. The trustees decided to keep it in the rope shed until plumbing issues are straightened out.

Fundraising: 
MOTION: Order the same number of T-Shirts as was ordered in 2020. Passed.

New Accountant: 
Melissa sent all the documents to Gene Gibson. It may take a while for her to get back in touch. MISCA has a filing extension until August 15th. 

MISCA Community Relief Fund:
No new applicants this month. There was one applicant that was approved last month but payment was deferred to this month.

Sales Tax Exemption:
MISCA was denied the exemption since our housing isn’t exclusively for low-income households. 

Ground Lease review:
It was discussed that all deeds and other related documents should be reviewed for properties before pursuing ground leases. This is expected to be an ongoing project.

Caretaker:
An RFP has been posted but no bids have been received yet.

New Business: 

Annual Meeting:
The Annual Meeting will take place July 20th at 7pm. The trustees will meet in person and have zoom available for everyone else to attend. The nominating committee is aware that both Rebecca and Sue’s terms are up. Bob Smith and Tobey Levine offered to count ballots, Carley will follow-up with them with a time and place.



Membership Reminder Letter:
A membership reminder letter needs to be mailed to those who have not renewed their membership. Joan will draft a letter for the trustees to review. Mia will print the letter and mailing labels and get postage. 

Looks Septic:
There was an issue with septic system overflowing into the neighboring yard. Chris has ordered the part needed and Joan ordered a cover for the mechanics to prevent further damage.

Donation:
Robert Lehrman is donating artwork to MISCA. The new owners of his house bought some of it for a total of $6,850. The rest will either be held for the next auction or sold at the Lupine gallery.

Meeting: 
The next meeting of the trustees will be June 24th, 5:30pm via Zoom. 

Respectfully submitted, 


Carley Feibusch, Secretary

